MASSACHUSETTS DEPARTMENT of ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION PRIVATE 

DIVISION of WATERSHED MANAGEMENT

627 Main Street, 2nd Floor

Worcester, MA.  01608
Notice of Availability: 

Proposed Massachusetts Year 2002 Integrated List of Waters

The MADEP has available for public review and comment the Proposed Massachusetts Year 2002 Integrated List of Waters that will be submitted to the United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) in fulfillment of reporting requirements of both § 305(b) and § 303(d) of the Clean Water Act.  

Departing from reporting practices in past years that entailed the preparation of a Summary of Water Quality (305b) Report and a separate 303d List of Impaired Waters, new EPA guidance allows states to provide the current status of all their waters in a single multi-part list. In accordance with this guidance the Division of Watershed Management (DWM) has drafted a document in which each water body or segment thereof is assigned to one of the following five categories:

1) Unimpaired and not threatened for all designated uses;

2) Unimpaired for some uses and not assessed for others;
3) Insufficient information to make assessments for any uses;
4) Impaired or threatened for one or more uses but not needing a TMDL; and
5) Impaired or threatened for one or more uses and requiring a TMDL.
Thus, Category 5 constitutes the Massachusetts Year 2002 303(d) List of Impaired Waters and, as such, will be reviewed and approved by the EPA.  The remaining four categories are submitted in fulfillment of the requirements under  § 305(b), essentially replacing the old 305(b) Report format. 

Accompanying the Integrated List will be a companion document entitled Massachusetts Year 2002 Integrated List of Waters - Context and Rationale for Assessing and Reporting the Quality of Massachusetts Surface Waters that presents a brief history of water quality management in Massachusetts and the methodology that is currently employed for assessing and reporting on the status of Massachusetts’ waters.

Copies of the Integrated List and the companion document will be available for review and comment at the Service Center in each DEP Regional Office (Wilmington, Lakeville, Springfield, Worcester) and will be posted on MADEP’s web site at www.mass.gov/dep/brp/wm/tmdls.htm. If you do not have access to the world wide web, please contact the DWM at (508) 792-7470.

All comments should be submitted in writing to the address below no later than November 12, 2002. 

MADEP

Division of Watershed Management

627 Main Street, Second Floor

Worcester, MA 01608

Attn: Arthur S. Johnson

(508) 767-2873

